Tuesday, May 23rd, 2000

Hi Gavin!

Not much to say this week. Less than 10 weeks left in the university flat now. Am gradually throwing some things out that have been collecting for a long time. I have not thrown away anything of yours. You can sort your things out when you are over here.

It’s good to hear that Byron will be coming over for the holidays. Nadine told me that his ‘plane arrive a couple of hours after yours. This is good, and certainly better than the other way around when he would have to wait at an unfamiliar airport.

I mentioned in the last letter that I went to the Rangi Ruru function. Last Friday, I went to a dinner arranged by the full-time students. Han an evening dinner in the Chung Chi Staff Club. I sat with my ‘Teaching of Chemistry’ students. They gave me a couple of nice gifts. One was a china mug with a photo of us all on one side and “The World’s best teacher” printed on the other side. The other was a key ring – with a difference. Initially is was a wooden jigsaw with 13 key rings fitting together in the shape of a heart. The pieces separate and the 12 students and me each got one piece to keep. Quite a good idea.


We got a ‘phone call from Leonie on Sunday afternoon. Had a good chat though she had a much longer chat with Nadine. I am going to get a computer for Nadine to use for her schoolwork. It is very difficult to do assignments nowadays without a computer.


I went to the doctor yesterday to collect some more asthma medicine and some foot cream. A small crack appeared in one foot and it has gradually increases in size. Painful sometimes when walking. My asthma is not serious as is always less of a problem now that the swimming season is here. Next year, although not at the university, we are still able to use the medical and dental clinics. Can’t use the swimming pool or gyms however.


Quite a lot in the news about the coup in Sierra Leone. Royal Marines have been sent there to protect the capital city, but not to deal with the rebels, at least at present. The US says if will offer some logistical support but not troops. You have probably already heard of the coup in Fiji. A group of native Fijians is holding the Prime Minister and others hostage in the Parliament buildings. The PM is an Indian. There has been tension between native Fijians and Indians (originally brought in by the British to work in the sugar plantations). The numbers of Indians has increased over the years and they have been the majority for some time. There is not full integration of the peoples and the native Fijians feel that they are being dominated by the majority Indians, especially economically (I think).


I guess that’s about it for now. Thinking of you.

Cheers

Dad

PS: Remember to let me have your HK ID Card number if you haven’t already sent it.
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